



SOUTHWOLD IN MOTION - HEARTFELT AND HOMEGROWN





Council:

Mayor Grant Jones Deputy Mayor Justin Pennings

Councillor John Adzija

Councillor Sarah Emons

Councillor Scott Fellows

(519) 671-0182

(519) 319-7932

(519) 476-3149

(226) 385-8348

(226) 238-1158

mayorgjones@southwold.ca deputymayorpennings@southwold.ca

councilloradzija@southwold.ca

councilloremons@southwold.ca

councillorfellows@southwold.ca

THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTHWOLD IS INTRODUCING AN ORGANICS PROGRAM BEGINNING ON **WEDNESDAY MAY 15, 2024**

The Organics Program is open to residents in urbanized areas of Ferndale, Lynhurst, and Talbotville.

Bins will be delivered in April. Information guides to the Organics Program will be attached.

Residents who are not within the Organics Program boundaries are entitled to one digester per residence.

For more information visit: southwold.ca/garbageandrecycling or contact: service@southwold.ca 519-769-2010







SOUTHWOLD COMMUNITIES IN BLOOM **ANNUAL PLANT SALE**

Saturday May 25th, 2024, at the Keystone Complex Pavilion.

More details will be available soon on the Township website and CIB Facebook page.



SUMMER PICNIC

Thursday June 27th, 2024 @ 12 noon



YOUNG@ # 5 Fingal Ball Park Pavilion Seniors living life to the fullest! Lunch, surprises & more!

> Call the Township office to reserve 519-769-2010

2024 CANADA DAY CELEBRATION

Bring the whole family and join us to celebrate on June 30th, 2024 at the Fingal Ball Park!

Fireworks, cake, face painting, live entertainment and more!



Join us to celebrate Canada's Birthday!

ROSY RHUBARB FESTIVAL



2nd weekend in June

Saturday June 8th and Sunday June 9th, 2024

More details on the Rosy Rhubarb website and Facebook page.



Optimist Club of Fingal-Shedden & District will be hosting an antique car show on Sunday June 9th, 2024 at the Rosy Rhubarb Festival

> For more information contact Allan Bogart at 519-764-2219

NEW FOR 2024

Optimist Club of Fingal-Shedden & District is hosting the Rosy Rhubarb 10k, 5k Run and Walk AND a 1km Fun Run for Kids

Sunday June 9th, 2024 @ 9:00 am

Fore more information and to register,



https://raceroster.com/events/2024/75200/rosy-rhubarb-walkrun

Union Road from Waugh/Horton Street south to Fingal Farm Supply will be temporarily closed on June 9th from 8:45 am to 11:00 am.

The Optimist Club is looking for volunteers to assist with the Road Race. Please email fingalsheddenoptimistclub@gmail.com

SHEDDEN TRACTOR PULL

FRIDAY JUNE 14th, 2024 6:30 P.M.

More details on the Shedden Tractor Pull Facebook page.

Shedden Fair August 24th and 25th

REMINDERS

Check your Smoke & CO Alarms Every Month! Contact fireprevention@southwold.ca

anytime with questions or concerns.



DOING SOME SPRING CLEANING AND WANT TO GET RID OF SOME LARGE ITEMS?

Residents of the Township of Southwold can use the St. Thomas Community Recycling Centre. Southwold residents can deposit many items free of charge. Visit:

https://www.southwold.ca/en/living-here/st-thomas-community-recycling-centre.aspx



SHEDDEN SOCCER REGISTRATION IS OPEN

Please email sheddensoccer@gmail.com for more information or visit www.sheddensoccer.ca

Facility Rentals

The Township's facilities (Keystone Complex, pavilions, baseball diamonds, gazebos and soccer fields) are available to

Please contact Brittany at communications@southwold.ca or 519-769-2010 for available dates and rental fees.



Please do not flush "Flushable" wipes.

Wipes don't break down and are causing pumps in the Talbotville Wastewater



Treatment plant to break.

SPRING HYDRANT FLUSHING

April 8th to May 3rd the Ontario Clean Water Agency (OCWA) will be conducting spring flushing of hydrants.

During flushing, residents may experience a drop in pressure. Any disruption should be of a short duration and should only occur while mains in the area are being flushed. It is recommended that you turn on a cold-water tap, preferably in a laundry tub, to flush out your service once flushing has occurred in your area. If there is an aerator on your tap, remove it prior to flushing your taps.

If you have any questions, contact the Township of Southwold at 519-769-2010.

Nominations for our 2024 Volunteer Recognition will be accepted until June 30th, 2024.

Categories, Criteria and Nomination Forms can be found on our website. www.southwold.ca/volunteer

A BIG thank you goes out to all of our VOLUNTEERS. We appreciate your contribution to our community.

Watch for details on our **Volunteer Recognition** Evening to be held in November!

July 31st is the deadline to submit your applications for the 2024 Southwold Scholarship Award.



Details at southwold.ca